#### H. Soc. established

The Terrace Bay Horticultural Society is well established in this scenic North Shore community. It was started over 25 years ago by Albert Farrow. Though active membership has fluctuated over the years, this year's President, Hyacinthe Landry, is confident this year will be one of the best ever for the Society.

"Our goals are to help

people learn more about gardening, and to help beautify the town," Landry said. In the past, the Society's members have planted flowers in the cemetery, the shopping area, in front of the hospital, Birchwood Terrace, and parks.

Last year the Club planted a flowering crabtree in the shopping plaza, and hoped to keep this tradition alive by doing so again in this year, "though we will have to wait until the snow melts to decide for sure," said Landry.

The Society recently hosted an information meeting with Mr. Pagowski of the Hamilton Royal Botanical Gardens.

There are 65 members this year. Membership fee is only two dollars. New members are always welcome, said Landry.

# NOTICE RESIDENTS OF SCHREIBER Spring Clean-Up May 5-9, 1986



The Municipal Council requests your co-operation in making a general clean-up of the Town during the period May 5-9.

Residents are urged to clean up their premises of all waste material and debris, in an effort to make our town presentable to visitors and a credit to the community.

Please have your scrap metal separated from your regular debris. For pick-up of debris, call 824-2712.

A.J. Gauthier Clerk-Treasurer Township of Schreiber



#### Open House

### Draft Lake Superior Strategic Fisheries Plan

As part of the fisheries planning process for Lake Superior, the Ministry of Natural Resources will hold an open house on the Draft Lake Superior Strategic Fisheries Plan on April 28, 1986 starting from 2:00-9:00 p.m. at the Terrace Bay Recreation Center Conference Room.

Come out and see how the public input from the first series of open houses was used, review the draft plan, and provide us with your views and concerns.



Ministry of Natural Resources

Hon. Vincent G. Kerrio

Mary Mogford

Deputy Minister



#### AVE ESROSIERS & SON LTD.

### locally owned and operated offering the following services:

Ready mixed concrete: certified plant

quality concrete any specification

Gravel pit operation: 1/2" & 3/4" crushed rock

granular "A" & B"

screened sand, masonry sand

Heavy equipment: backhoe, loaders, bulldozer, grader tandem dump trucks and tractor trailer dump units, boom truck

We maintain over ten years of solid, reputable service to the north shore communities and we are committed to future developments.

Call us for the best rates and the best service

Phone Dave or Curtis

825-3638



#### A good season

The Terrace Bay-Schreiber Commodores had a very successful season this year as they captured the North Shore Hockey League Midget Championships and the Eastern Zone title. Shown above are, from left to right: (Front row) Tony Speziale, Bruce Nugent, David Mikkonen, Kevin Roberts, Coe Commisso,

Scott Mauger, and Yves Jean; (Back row) manager Doug Roberts, coach John McKenzie, John Gosselin, Neil Zwaresh, Frank Commisso, Darren Dooley, Jamie Figliomeni, Emmett Houston, Robin Prince, Danny Duggan, David Lalonde, Kenton Klassen, and manager Ken Dooley.

#### Spray needed, says Chamber

Time is running out for 70,000 acres of Northwestern Ontario forestareas which Ministry of Natural Resources (MNR) officials estimate will be destroyed by budworm unless treated with chemical sprays in 1986.

MNR officials previously recommended the use of chemical sprays in remote areas, but only when forests were in a "last leg" situation, i.e. they could not withstand another season's attack by the budworm. In these situations, because of their greater chance of failure, biological sprays were not recommended.

According to a recent news release from the Northwestern Ontario Associated Chambers of Commerce, the chemical sprays proposed for use by the MNR are among the most widely used pesticide for human food crops in the world. These are considered safe even for food crops at application rates

many times greater than those proposed by the MNR for the forests.

Unfortunately, due to pressure from both opposition parties, the Ontario Government has cancelled the limited chemical spray program proposed by the MNR, the release added.

Associations representing nearly all the municipalities and Chambers of Commerce in Northwestern Ontario have joined MNR officials, the Lakehead Region Conser-

vation Authority, several Liberal and Progressive Conservative Riding Associations and the forestry industry to ask Vince Kerrio, the Ontario Minister of Natural Resources, to rescind his decision and to authorize the original spray program to proceed.

This week the Northwestern Ontario
Associated Chambers of
Commerce is appealing to
the public to write or call
their local provincial
member to ask for his

"We don't have much political power in the North," said Doug Scott, President of the Northwestern Ontario Associated Chambers of Commerce, "but thousands of jobs may be at stake here. It is terribly important that as many voices be heard as possible."

# PHOTO PRINTS – TERRACE BAY TRAVEL REST – SCHREIBER Early Spring Sales

Perths

DRYCLEANING SERVICES

### April 21 to May 3

2 piece Suits, Dresses, Raincoats - \$6.99 Sleeping Bags - \$8.00 Pillows Cleaned, Feathers Sanitized & New Ticking - \$6.50

PHOTO PRINTS - Simcoe Plaza, Terrace Bay
TRAVEL REST - Highway 17, Schreiber

#### TOWNSHIP OF MARATHON

### Request Tenders

For the Landscaping and fencing of the Northshore Family Resource Center, 69 Jackson Crescent, Marathon, Ontario, POT 2EO.

Complete tender specifications may be obtained from the Township of Marathon, P.O. Box 190, Marathon, Ontario POT 2E0. 807-229-1340.

Tenders will be received until 5:00 p.m. local time, Monday, May 5, 1986.

The lowest or any tender need not necessarily be accepted.

## Help for women

The Terrace Bay Home Services Directory is a group of women trying to provide employment opportunities for Terrace Bay women.

A directory of services such as sewing, knitting, baking, child care, typing, and catering is being published in the near future. It will list the names, phone numbers, and skills of local women offering these services to area residents at reasonable prices.

When published, the directory will be distributed free of charge within Terrace Bay.

Terrace Bay women wishing to be a part of this venture should call Winnie Plummer at 825-9394. Any women interested in the project are also invited to a meeting in the Recreation Centre Conference Room on Wednesday, April 30 at 7:30 p.m.

From Penny Flanagan and Linda Pattison